
  

 

Volume 68 No. 4                                                                       April  2022  
Town Offices and Community Center      6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD  20785-3197                      301-773-8360 

THE CERTIFIED CANDIDATES FOR THE TOWN 
OF CHEVERLY ELECTION ARE LISTED BELOW:  

Candidates for Mayor 
- Kayce Munyeneh                                                   
Candidates for Town Council Ward 4 
- Joseph Dalaker 
- Jhonny A. Merino                                                
Candidates for Town Council Ward 5 
- Charly Garces 

Write-In Candidates 

Anyone who missed the petitioning deadline still has 
the opportunity to run as a certified write-in candidate. 
Application forms to file as a write-in candidate for 
mayor or council may be obtained at Town Hall or 
downloaded from the Town's website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections.  
 

The submission deadline for this application is  
Friday, April 29, 2022. 
 
 

Information for Voters 
To be eligible to vote in the Town election, you 
must register to vote in one of two ways: 

1. Register to vote with the state of Maryland before 
April 2, 2022. Already registered? Check here to 
make sure your registration reflects your current 
Cheverly address:  
voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch 
2.  Register to vote with the Town of Cheverly. This 
option is available to any resident who cannot register 
in Maryland (e.g. non-US citizens or active  
military with active voter registrations in another 
state) and who meets the eligibility requirements.  

Register to vote at one of our upcoming voter  
registration drives listed below or in person at  

town hall  during  normal business hours or in  
person on election day.  
 
 

Voter Registration Drives:  
Where:    Cheverly Town Hall, 6401 Forest Road 

 

When: 
  April 6, 4 pm - 6 pm 
  April 9, 10 am - 12 pm 
  April 23, 10 am - 12 pm 

Bring: A photo ID and proof of residence. 

 

Qualifications: See the voter registration form for  
information. The form can be found in this newsletter, 
in hard-copy at Town Hall, or on the Town's website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections. 
 
 

Mail-In Voting 
Any registered voter in Cheverly may request a  
ballot to be mailed to them (or to be picked up  
In-person at Town Hall) if they choose not to vote in 
person. The request form may be picked up in-person 
at Town Hall or downloaded from the Town's website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections.  
 

The deadline to request a mail-in ballot is April 25, 
2022. 
 

Election Day Volunteers 
The Board of Election Supervisors is seeking  
volunteers to help on Election Day. If you're  
interested in signing up for a shift to volunteer in the 
Town Election, please email chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

For more information visit www.cheverly-md.gov/
board-elections. 
 
 

Questions? Email the Cheverly Board of Elections 
Supervisor at chvboes@gmail.com 

CHEVERLY MUNICIPAL ELECTION   

MONDAY,  MAY 2,  2022 (7am-8pm)  

http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/votersearch
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
http://www.cheverly-md.gov/board-elections
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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I graduated Cum Laude, 
Cum Honore, with a B.A. 
in Political Science from 
Columbia College. I  
graduated with honors with 
a Master’s in Leadership 
from Georgetown  
University. I’ve also  
recently completed a  
Public Sector Leadership 
Certificate from Cornell 
University and am a  
graduate of the Academy 
of Excellence in Local 

Governance. I am a long-time member of Delta Sigma 
Theta Sorority Incorporated and Order of Eastern Star. 
 

During my career, I’ve advocated tirelessly for victims 
and employees. I worked with the Metropolitan Police 
Department and the National Center for Victims of 
Crime simultaneously in full-time and part-time  
positions respectively while also serving as an Adjunct 
Processor for the Department of Homeland Security 
DVIP. I served fifty thousand victims of crime before 
shifting careers to Labor Relations and Civil Rights.  I 
transitioned from local government to federal  
government and now enjoy entrepreneurship.  
 

In Cheverly, I served as President of the Fourth Ward 
Civic Association, Women’s Club Member,  
Co-Founder of the Mount Hope Commission,  
Councilmember for Ward 4, and Vice Mayor. In July 
2021, I was appointed Mayor and hit the grown running 
with supporting CPD in adequate staffing, beginning 
the strategic plan process, and tackling infrastructure 
issues. I pushed for a strategic plan because a failure to 
plan is a plan to fail. I lead through the pandemic with 
vision and purpose and made difficult decisions that 
saved the town over $97,000 in expenses for our staff.  
 

I have the work ethic, experience, and drive Cheverly 
needs to push us through our next phase of growth and 
expansion. These qualities are what led to the county’s 
shift in disposition about the annexation of the Hospital 
Hill. I know I have what it takes to continue to maintain 
the Cheverly we know and get us ready for the future. 
The coffee shop, dog park, responsible and  
environmentally friendly development around us, and 
schools that all of our kids can attend are just around 
the corner.  
 

If you haven’t noticed, I like working. I’d sure  
appreciate your vote on May 2, 2022, to keep working 
for Cheverly. Check out www.kayceformayor.com or 
email kayceformayor@gmail.com 

Greetings neighbors!  My 
name is Joe Dalaker. I 
have had the honor of 
serving as your Ward 4 
councilmember since  
August. If you are pleased 
with my work so far, I 
would like the chance to 
help see through the many 
projects that the town is  
undertaking for the good 
of the community.  
 

A councilmember must 
value connection: listening 

to residents, connecting needs with resources, and  
connecting with other officials to bring about positive 
results. We are a community of people who care deeply 
about our town and are willing to work together to  
improve it. Since being on council I have met residents 
willing to: 
 

 volunteer to help organize youth sports,  
 volunteer to improve the natural environment,  
 help reduce speeding by petitioning for speed 

bumps and raised crosswalks,  
 advocate that town facilities, messaging, and         

services be inclusive with respect to disability, race, 
and language differences,  

 advocate for children and parents with regard to 
education, socialization, and safety, and 

 advocate for trails and infrastructure that would  
better connect both residents and commuters with 
businesses south of Ward 4. 

 

As councilmember I foster this enthusiasm by helping 
residents find others to work together on a common 
purpose. I coordinate with town officials on the  
appropriate use of town resources, whether in the form 
of grants or town services, in support of these activities. 
These policy issues don’t live in a vacuum—they affect 
each other, and are affected by influences outside the 
town. To that end, I advocate for residents on these  
issues, with the mayor and council, by reaching out to 
county level or state level officials. 
 

With input from residents and town staff, I had the 
pleasure of working with fellow councilmembers on a 
strategic plan for the town, and would like your  
permission to work to help see the plan through.  
 

Finally, I believe town policies be developed with  
equity in mind. Whose voices aren’t we hearing from?  
I stay curious and open to new ideas and perspectives 
from residents, other councilmembers, and town staff.  

  

Please visit DalakerPublicAffairs.com to find out more. 

PROFILE OF CANDIDATE FOR  
WARD 4 COUNCILMEMBER 

 

PROFILE OF CANDIDATE FOR 
MAYOR 

 

Joseph Dalaker  Kayce Munyeneh  

http://www.kayceformayor.com


3 

 

Hello neighbors, I am 
Jhonny Merino and I am 
running to represent the 
residents of Ward 4.  My 
wife Sydney and I moved 
to Cheverly in 2014.  
Four boys later, we are 
still here and  
enjoying Cheverly to the 
fullest.  After migrating 
from Ecuador to the US,  
I grew up not too far 
from here in Hyattsville, 
MD and graduated from 

Northwestern High School in Adelphi Road (Lets Go 
Wildcats!!!).  After 9/11, I decided to join the United 
States Marine Corps (2002-2010).  In 2009 I earned a 
B.B.A in International Business Management from 
The University of Texas at San Antonio and in 2015 I 
earned a Masters in International Commerce and  
Policy from George Mason University.  I also own a 
small construction and design business and enjoy 
spending my free time playing and coaching soccer. 
 
Since moving to Cheverly, we’ve grown our family 
and met amazing neighbors, neighbors that have gone 
through so much heartache and pain during this  
pandemic, neighbors that want to provide the very 
best for their kids, neighbors that want to stay afloat.  
My background has given me a lifelong lesson in 
teamwork, understanding both the collective effort it 
takes to achieve goals and the unique value each  
individual offers for the community benefit.   
 
I want to be your council member because I believe 
there are always ways to improve our community and 
our town.  Opportunities including – but not limited to 
– public works, town services, youth services and  
after school activities, traffic issues, safety, etc. All 
areas of focus that can ensure that we leave a better 
town for future residents, residents who age in place, 
and our children.   
 
Lastly, I am running for ward 4 council because I   
believe in a democratic system in which the people 
have a right to a choice and responsibility to impact.   

I don’t make promises I can’t keep but do try to give 
my best in everything that I do.  Like the saying goes, 
everything in life has a solution, except death so tell 

someone you love them.    

I am Charly Garces.I have 
lived in Cheverly for over 
a decade .Over the last 
couple of months, I have 
represented the residents 
of Ward 5 in Cheverly. I 
have met wonderful  
people within the  
community and my love 
for Cheverly has become 
greater. As your council 
member, my mission is to 
advocate for our  
community against  

injustice, and will take the necessary steps to maintain 
a fair Cheverly. I am here to serve the community I 
love through transparency and direct  
communication .Since taking office in June of 2021 
here are some things I have focused on. 
 
 Collaborated with Administration to build a      

pathway from Cheverly Station to Town Hall 
 Distributed food to the Community and those    

facing food insecurities 
 Coordinated to work on an Emergency Operations 

Plan 
 Collaborated to create Cheverly’s 5-year Strategic 

Plan 
 
Spanish 
 

Soy Charly Garces. He vivido en Cheverly por más de 
un par de meses, he representado a los residentes del 
Distrito 5 en Cheverly. He conocido gente maravillosa 
dentro de la comunidad y mi amor por Cheverly se ha 
vuelto más grande. Como su miembro del consejo, mi 
misión es abogar por nuestra comunidad contra la  
injusticia y tomaré las medidas necesarias para  
mantener un Cheverly justo. Estoy aquí para servir a 
la comunidad que amo a través de la transparencia y 
la comunicación directa. Desde que asumí el cargo en 
junio de 2021, aquí hay algunas cosas en las que me 
he centrado. 
 
 Colaboró con la administración para construir un 

camino desde Cheverly Station hasta Town Hall 
 Alimentos distribuidos a la comunidad y aquellos 

que enfrentan inseguridad alimentaria 
 Coordinado para trabajar en un Plan de           

Operaciones de Emergencia 
 Colaboró para crear el Plan Estratégico de 5 años 

de Cheverly 

PROFILE OF CANDIDATE FOR  
WARD 5 COUNCILMEMBER 

 

PROFILE OF CANDIDATE FOR  
WARD 4 COUNCILMEMBER 

 

Jhonny A. Merino  Charly Garces  
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 
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Visita la página web 
de la Ciudad de 
Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-
md .gov o escanea el 
código QR debajo   
para la traducción al 
español del Boletín. 
 

Visit the Town of Cheverly 
website at www.cheverly-
md.gov or scan the QR 
Code for the Spanish 
translation of the         
Newsletter. 

MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

             Message from the Mayor    
 

Spring has Sprung!  
 

We are trying to chart a path forward to normalcy and it has been so much fun to see 
your faces. From basketball, events for seniors, and youth development initiatives, it 
feels like Town Hall is back to being the center of energy for the town. I am          
cautiously optimistic that brighter days without COVID are ahead. Despite mask 
mandates being dropped, we are still taking safety precautions in town buildings. 
We are still monitoring temperatures, reminding people to wash their hands, and 
will have tons of sanitizer in place. We have already had success with opening back 
up and no reports of infection. Safety first! 
 

By the time this newsletter prints, Cheverly will have had its first ever State of 
Cheverly Address. Hopefully it was an opportunity to learn about all of the work our 
staff have been doing and the see the strides Mayor and Council have made.  
Cheverly remains a treasure of Prince George’s, but I just can’t wait to see how we 
navigate new development, new buildings, and future opportunities. This is an     
exciting time!  
 

This month, we take some time to honor and take care of the planet we have been 
given. We only get one! During Earth Week we will have a series of events. There 
will be a Youth Green Day Hike on April 21, 2022 at 5 p.m., MDE will join us 
April 21st to discuss idling vehicles, April 22nd is Earth Day! To top it off, remember 
Spring also brings spring cleaning! Last year we held our first ever town wide    
clean-up day and it was a hit! So many of you found items that “sparked joy” and 
threw several others away. April 23, 2022 will be an opportunity to do it again. 
Clean out those basements and attics and throw it away! Our last attempt with this 
was well received but we did have some people step forward to offer suggestions for 
improvement. If you have ideas, please don’t hesitate to contact the Town.   
 

I want to encourage you to keep an eye out for budget meetings. However unevent-
ful they may be, Mayor and Council are making decisions with your tax dollars, and 
you need to know about it. We are responsible fiduciary agents for the town but also 
have insight about the needs of the town from all angles. For example, we have   
operated with minimal staff doing the work of several people for decades. It is now 
time to adequately staff every department to meet the needs of our residents. There 
are additional areas in the budget that will demand a great deal of attention. Come 
out to the meetings or join us on Zoom to hear.  
 

As you know I spent half of my career in law enforcement. Every April I am used to 
highlighting National Child Abuse Month and Sexual Assault Awareness Month. It 
is not a fun or exciting topic but extremely necessary. Use this newsletter to be a 
springboard for conversations in your home if you have minor children. The theme 
this year is “Building Safe Online Spaces Together”. Look out for more offerings 
for survivors of abuse this month. 
 

My Mayor’s Mention this month is all of our coaches in town. So many parents rely 
on someone to offer guidance in a particular area in life. Whether it be a music    
lesson, soccer, or basketball, coaches show our children ways to achieve their goals 
and are a resource for families. Being able to know we can send our children to ex-
tra-curricular activities in town and feel safe they will not be harmed but shaped into 
the adults they will be is a true blessing. Hat’s off!  
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Government Meetings & Worksessions  

Thursday, April 14, 2022    8:00 pm             Town Meeting 
Thursday, April 28, 2022    7:30 pm                                        Worksession 
 

Thursday, May 12, 2022    8:00 pm             Town Meeting 
Thursday, May 26, 2022    7:30 pm                                        Worksession 

COLORING PAGE  
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WARD 1: COUNCILMEMBER MARVELY NETTLES  

Plant Swap to benefit the American Legion Post 108 is Sunday, April 3rd from 1pm to 3pm. Tickets are $5 for 
entry. The event is in collaboration with Cheverly Garden Club, Cheverly Women’s Club, and Cheverly  
Auxiliary Unit 108.  

 

Thank you to those who donated to and participated in the Purse-packing event for Shepherd’s Cove in March.  
 

Thank you, Cheverly residents and our partners with the Alzheimer’s Association for participating and  
presenting, respectively, the first series topic: Knowing the Signs. We look forward to the next discussion/
informational topic.  

 

WARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER  
Greetings neighbors!  Two items:  
1.  Disability Advisory Board.  In consultation with the Mayor and Town Administrator I am asking for  
volunteers to serve on a new board to advise Mayor and Council on issues impacting persons with  
disabilities in Cheverly.   
 

The purpose of the board would be to advise mayor and council on the current or likely impact of town  
projects and policies on persons with disabilities.  The board would help us identify improvements we ought to 
make, in policies as well as in the physical and virtual environments, and inform us of best practices.  The 
board members should be persons with first-hand knowledge of how less-than-ideal practices affect the  
community.  If you are interested please e-mail me at CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov or text / call me at  
(301) 875-7498.  
 

2.  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context around issues before the  
town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various resources on other websites.  At  
the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my updates by e-mail  
(DalakerPublicAffairs.com/#contact).  The QR code shown here takes you to that page as well.  
Hope you find it helpful in staying up to speed!   

 
 

WARD 6: COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code  
to find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of ways I can be reached or  
deliver updates and want to ensure that I am accessible and communicative.  

Meeting Agendas are updated on the Town  website:  
www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual meeting information 
will be posted online in News & Announcements.  If you 
have questions, please call the Town Hall.   
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE on the Town’s web-
site, Cable 71 and  Fios 35.  Meetings replays can also be 
viewed on the town’s website at www.cheverly-md.gov.  
 

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Councilmember  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
Worksession—February 24th  
  Motion to move forward with Axon body cameras in 

the amount of $116,542 to be executed by Town      
Administrator. CM Nettles, seconded by CM Fry.      
Approved unanimously.  

Town Meeting — March 10th  
 Motion to authorize continuing to piggyback the 

Prince George’s County asphalt and concrete            
contract: by CM Watson, seconded by CM Nettles.    

Approved unanimously.  
 Motion to authorize TA Galloway to execute contract 

around Parkway Place Alleyway in the amount of 
$22,445: by CM McCann, seconded by CM Watson. 
Approved unanimously.  

 Motion to authorize the Town Administrator to      
piggyback on the contract not to exceed $40,500 to 
clean the 24 storm drain inlets: by CM Nettles,         
seconded CM Watson. Approved unanimously. 

 Motion to authorize MOU to participate in the    
County’s Municipal Participation Program for storm 
drain upgrades for Crestlawn Avenue: by CM Nettles, 
seconded  by CM Fry.  Approved unanimously. 

 Motion to adopt APRA Budget: by CM McCann,    
seconded by CM Nettles. Approved unanimously. 

 Motion to adopt design 1 Cheverly Script as the      
official town seal: by CM Nettles, seconded by CM 
McCann. CM Nettles, Watson, McCann, Garces, Fry 
voted yes. Approved unanimously. 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

mailto:CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov
tel:(301)%20875-7498
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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DO YOU NEED A NOTARY PUBLIC? 
 

The Town of Cheverly offers FREE notary public  
services for the residents of Cheverly. For more  
information or to make an appointment during  
business hours, contact townhall@cheverly-md.gov or 
(301) 773-8360. • Monday–Friday • 9 AM–5 PM • 
6401 Forest Rd, Cheverly, Maryland 20785. 
 
 

GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive  
an email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  
and fill in the necessary  information.  
 

 

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful 
for a person controlling an animal, 
except a seeing eye dog, to allow or 
permit solid waste of such  
animal to remain on the property of 

any other person without the consent of the owner or 
occupant thereof; or on such public properties as are 
prohibited by order of the Mayor and Council of the 
Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas are sidewalks, 
Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd Park, & play 
areas of all other parks. 
 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should 
visit https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-
department/webforms/house-check-request to arrange 

to have their homes checked while they are gone.   
The following items should also be checked to make 
sure your residence is safe and looks as much as 
possible like someone is there: 
 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a 

neighbor pick it up for you. 
 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one 

friend or neighbor. 

 
 

GRASS, WEEDS AND OVERGROWTH 
 

Obstructions 
1. Residents are reminded that with the nice weather 

more and more residents are out walking. Please 
keep the walkways and sidewalks clear of over-
growth and obstructions.   

2. Keep vegetation from obstruction of the view near 
intersections. 

 

Lot Maintenance 
1. Residents are reminded to make sure your grass is 

cut before it reaches 8 inches in height. 
2. The planting strip between the sidewalk and the 

street is your responsibility to maintain. 
3. If you are going on vacation, make sure to make 

arrangements to have your grass cut for you.  
4. Be sure to take into consideration that the weather 

can be unpredictable, but the grass still needs to be 
cut.   

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
TOWN OF CHEVERLY 

ORDINANCE No.: 2022-02 
 

Of the mayor and council of the town of  
Cheverly amending chapter 24 “streets,  
sidewalks and other public works projects” of 
the town code, by repealing and re-enacting § 24
-16.1(c) and (d), to require a meeting between 
residents and the traffic engineer after a petition 
to install speed humps is validated and requiring 
the traffic engineer to submit its  
recommendations to the mayor and council for 
consideration; and eliminating the requirement 
that a technical study be performed with each 
petition to install speed humps. 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
ORDINANCE No.: 2022-1    

 

An Ordinance whereby the Mayor and 
Council of the Town of Cheverly amend 
Chapter 8-9(f)(3) of the Town Code for 
the purpose of creating right of special 
exceptions for corner lot properties. 

mailto:townhall@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: 
Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly-md.gov) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  Al-
so please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  To 
receive our CodeRed notifications, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.   
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town          
continues to strive to provide essential services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are changing 
rapidly. We will provide updates as they are received from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the  
departments, please see hours of operation and phone  numbers below. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Join the Town of Cheverly for an Air Quality Webinar  

with the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE)   

& the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
 

Thursday, April 21, 2022, 7:00 PM 
 

Meeting link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81608016176?

pwd=VERVRU10WDVSd0pZZ1lkeFdVM0xtdz09 
 

Passcode: 543715 

Webinar ID: 816 0801 6176 
 

It's Time to Clean Up Air Pollution in the Cheverly Area!! 

Let the Maryland Department of the Environment Know What You Think. 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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 CHEVERLY YOUTH DEVELOPMENT EVENT 

CHEVERLY YOUTH 
Come dressed up and ready to take pictures of yourself or with friends in our unique  

photobooth, or play competitive shooting games against town staff and Cheverly Police Officers!  
 

Hot dogs  and snacks  wi l l  be  provided.   

This event is for middle and high school aged youth and will be held in the parking lot at Town Hall. 

CHEVERLY YOUTH 
Cheverly youth, ages 18 below, come gather in the Town Hall parking lot to give back to our earth. 

 

We will be potting plants for you to take home and going on a  
short hike on Woodsworth Trail, picking up trash as we walk. 

 

Earn community service hours and bond with friends. 
  

Parental  Guidance Required for  Chi ldren Ages 10 and Under .  

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer  
opportunities, to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 
Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on  
the Town website to stay up to date about the latest news and  

events for middle and high school aged youth in the community.   FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start at 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how       
difficult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste 
and Recycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

If you have any questions, call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  

 PUBLIC WORKS 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
February 2022 
  

Curbside Recycling       37.84TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                     12.04TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                           116.06TNS ($70 per ton) 
   

Recycling + Yard waste     =   49.88    =    30.06% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                      165.94      diverted from landfill   
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $2,168.92 
5 Appliances 

JUAN TORRES CELEBRATION OF LIFE 
 

Every day is a new opportunity to choose joy, despite the sorrow 
 that we endure.  After all, “what is grief, if not love preserving.” 
 

The Torres family has planned a celebration of life 
for our former Director of Public Works, Juan 

Torres, to celebrate a life well lived. 
  

Please join us in honoring him.  Let us remember that 
we are coming together to recognize him and his 
achievements and not to mourn a life lost.  Come 
ready to share memories, laugh at the good times, and 

remember the full life he lived. 
 

Where:  The Town Park Pavilion in Cheverly, MD 
When:   May 29, 2022 
Time:    1:00 PM until approximately 3:00 PM 

Please bring your own chairs. 
 

Please RSVP with the Public Works Administrative 
Assistant at  secretarypublicworks@cheverly-md.gov 
by 3:30 PM on Thursday April 21, 2022, to help 
with preparations and venue capacity. 

 

We look forward to celebrating with you soon. 

mailto:secretarypublicworks@cheverly-md.gov
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.If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or                              

trash can, please call Public Works (301-773-2666) pickup.  Make sure                                     

that it is all plastic with no metal parts and that it is clearly labeled with                                         

a sign saying "Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup 

Do those old broken-down trash cans and recycling bins have you in a dump?   

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can contact   

Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on     Report a Street Light Outage.  Enter 

either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street lights in the area will appear. Click on the street 

light you wish to report. You will be directed to enter information about the light and your contact              

information.                                                                                                                   Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

Find us on Facebook | Town of Cheverly Department of Public Works | www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/ 

TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 
 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property.     

                                                                                        

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   
 

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash con-
tainers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the safety 
of our Public Works employees who manually lift 
each and every trash can. 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public Works        

directly at 301 773-2666.  

http://www.pepco.com
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief  
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Message from the Chief  
Hello Cheverly Residents, it has been an honor to serve the 
Cheverly Community as your (Interim) Chief of  
Police.  Proud and happy to announce moving forward into 
the unforeseeable future we can plan together toward what 
National Highway Safety Administration titled a “Safe  
Community” (comprehensive plan to manage a crime and 
traffic safe community).   Today, police departments have 
become increasingly aware that alert and proactive traffic law 
enforcement is also an excellent tool to detect and apprehend 
those who have committed criminal acts, as well as to deter 
crimes before they happen.  In summary and communicating 
for the first time as newly selected Chief of Police, in my 
opinion, the “Safe Communities approach is intended to serve 
as a guide for both police and Cheverly residents.  As Chief, I 
do recognize that staffing, equipment, legal and geographical 
considerations, as well as contemporary community  
standards, vary among the six wards and that no single policy 
will be appropriate for every ward (i.e., traffic heavier in one 
ward versus another, congestion, businesses, etc.) I will 
attempt to outline the most critical traffic safety factors that 
should be present in our “safe Communities” techniques and 
strategies.   Most important, the primary goal will remain 
to   Our focus to enhance the quality of life for our residents as 
well as building lifelong relationships, by professionally  
policing this wonderful community.  
 

With more people opting to walk or bicycle as a healthy and 
economic transportation alternative, as the season trends  
toward increased outdoor activities,  Cheverly Police  
Department (CPD) will increase our effort to foster a safer 
environment for outdoor activities, specifically pedestrians 
and bicyclists.  
 

This month we will discuss bicycle safety and next month 
will focus on pedestrian safety, both deserving of equal  
importance.  
 

A few things to keep in mind, pedestrians, bicyclists,  
motorcyclists, scooter riders and skate boarders are referred to 
as “vulnerable road users” and are most at risk of sustaining 
injury in the event of a crash.  First and foremost, to keep in 
mind, as you might expect, when a crash occurs between a 

vehicle and a pedestrian or bicycle.  It’s the cyclist who is 
most likely to be injured.  A large percentage of crashes can 
be avoided if motorists, pedestrians, and cyclists follow the 
rules of the road and watch out for each other. 
 

Tips for Parents, guardians, and Kids  (Safe Riding Tips) 
Before riding make sure you, your family, and the bicycle, 
scooter, skateboard is ready to ride. 
 

Remember to:  

 Wear a Bicycle Helmet – Everyone – at every age – 
should wear bicycle helmets.  For more guidance on fitting a 
helmet, see national highway Transportation safety  
Administration’s (NHTSA) Fitting Your Bike Helmet 

 Adjust Your Bicycle to Fit – Stand over your bicycle. 
There should be 1 to 2 inches between the rider and the top 
tube (bar). If a road bike, 3-4 inches.  Different styled bicycles 
use differing measuring, use NHTSA 

 Check Your Equipment – Before riding, inflate tires 
properly and check to ensure the brakes work. 

 See and Be Seen – Whether daytime, dawn or dusk, bad 
weather, or at night, make yourself visible to others.  Wear 
neon, fluorescent o-r other bright colors when riding, wear 
reflective tape markings.  Remember, just because you can 
see a driver doesn’t mean the driver can see you. 

 Control the Bicycle – Ride with two hands on the       
handlebars, except when signaling a turn.  Place books and 
other items in a bicycle carrier or backpack. 

 Watch For and Avoid Road Hazards – Look for hazards 
such as potholes, broken glass, gravel, puddles, leaves, dogs/
cats, and pedestrians.  All these hazards can contribute       
towards a crash. 

 Use Verbal and Non-Verbal Communication – This       
includes eye contact with drivers, turn signals, pointing to 
road hazards for other bicyclists. 
Avoid Riding at Night – It’s hard for road users to see        
bicyclists at dusk, dawn, and nighttime.  Use reflectors on the 
front and rear of your bicycle.  White lights and red rear     
reflectors or lights are required by law in all States. 

 

Rules of the Road – Bicycling on the Road 
In all states (Cheverly) bicycles on the roadway are      

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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considered vehicles, and bicyclists are the drivers, with the 
same rights and responsibilities as motorists to follow the rules 
of the road. When riding, always: 

 Go With the Traffic Flow – Ride on the right in the same 
direction as other vehicles. Go with the flow – not against it. 

 Obey All Traffic Laws – A bicycle is a vehicle and you’re 
the driver.  When you ride in the street, obey all traffic laws 
and lane markings. 

 Yield to Traffic – Almost always, drivers on smaller 
roads must yield (wait) for traffic on larger roads.  Yield to             
pedestrians in crosswalks. 

 Be Predictable – Ride in a straight line, not in and out of 
cars or on and off the sidewalks. 

 Always stay Alert – Use your eyes and ears. Watch for 
potholes, cracks, wet leaves, storm grates, or anything that 
could help you lose control.  Listen for traffic and avoid     
dangerous situations; DO NOT USE PERSONAL        
ELECTRONICS WHEN YOU RIDE. 

 Look Before Turning – When turning always look (left, 
right, and left again) and look behind you for a break in traffic, 
and then signal before making the turn.  IMPORTANT watch 
for left-right turning traffic. 

 Watch for Parked Cars – Ride far enough out from the 
curb to avoid the unexpected from parked cars ( like doors 
opening, or cars pulling out) 
 
Traffic Safety Facts (National Highway Traffic Safety     
Administration)  
 

There are two main types of crashes: the most common 
(falls), and the most serious (the ones with cars).  Regardless 
of the reason for the crash, prevention is the name of the 
game.  There are things you can do to decrease your risk of 
a crash. First, know some bicycle safety facts: 
1. Regardless of the season, bicyclist deaths occurred most   

often between 6 p.m. and 9 p.m. 
2. Bicyclist injuries are significantly higher for males than   

females 
3. One in four serious injury crashes in 2019 involved a       

bicyclist who had been drinking. 
 

Maryland Motor Vehicle Administration Laws: 
1. Maryland Law (Motor Scooter Law) requires all motor 

scooters and mopeds to be titled and insured.  All motor 
scooter and moped operators must hold a valid drivers    

license or a moped operator’s permit and wear a helmet 
and eye protection.  All motor scooters must display a title 
decal on the rear of the vehicle. 

 

Skateboard Safety: 
1. Never ride in the street. 
2. Never skateboard in wet weather 
3. When learning to ride, try out skateboarding on a smooth 

driveway that’s away from all traffic, the beginner section 
at a skate park or parking lot NOT being used. 

4. At skate parks, obey all rules 
5. Do not skateboard in crowded areas. 
 

Additionally, there is much work to do.  But I am confident 
we can be successful in this endeavor with our Summer         
Traffic Initiatives with our goal to raise awareness and prevent 
injuries/collisions within and around this wonderful            
community.  The term “Safe Communities” is recognized by 
NHTSA and described as: vast majority of injuries and deaths 
are not acts of fate but are predictable and preventable. Injury 
patterns, including traffic-related injury patterns vary by age 
group, gender, and cultural group.  There are also seasonal 
and geographic patterns to injury.  Once the cause of injuries 
is identified interventions can be designed to address the cause 
and reduce the number of injuries.  I wholeheartedly believe, 
based on my time spent with NHTSA ( one-year officer    
leadership  internship) “The Safe Communities” Approach 
will not only meet, help this community to maximize our   
federal partners help with successfully managing our           
day-to-day traffic safety concerns.  Next month, I will touch 
on Pedestrian Safety.  Lastly, as luck would have it, we have 
been able to increase the Cheverly Police Department labor 
force, with the addition of  hiring THREE lateral police offic-
ers.  Thus, while remaining open to new ideas and willing to 
help shape our “Safe Communities” ideology, we have made 
strides towards 24-hour Cheverly Police Department patrol 
coverage.  The beginning of April the available hours for    
service are as follows 7:00 A.M to 3:00 A.M. daily.  Thus 
leaving the hours between 3:01 A.M. to 6:59 A.M., covered 
by Prince George’s County Police Department nonemergency 
number (301) 352-1200 and 911 emergency.  To help with 
this trust-building process, I will continue to review and    
evaluate our past body of work, while incorporating proven 
methods of policing to ensure we grow and succeed together, 
one contact at a time.            

 Crime Report for February 2022 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

2/6/2022 15:00 HRS 2900 56th Place Fraud 

2/7/2022 Unknown 6300 Joslyn Place Fraud 

2/7/2022 24:00 HRS 3100 Parkway Fraud 

2/9/2022 20:07 HRS 2500 Lake Avenue Carjacking 

2/11/2022 16:00 HRS Cheverly Avenue Theft Report (Identity) 

2/12/2022 15:00 HRS 6500 Landover Road Theft Report (Aldi Store) 

2/20/2022 24:00 HRS 6300 Landover Road Theft From Auto (stolen tools) 

2/22/2022 21:54 HRS Columbia Park Rd/Cheverly Avenue Arrest (DUI) 

2/25/2022 23:00 HRS 2300 Belleview Avenue Stolen Vehicle 

2/27/2022 19:12 HRS Columbia Park & Columbia Avenue Arrest (Handgun) 
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CHEVERLY PARENT                                                                   
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 
Spring into spring with CPRC! We are planning a jam 
packed spring and summer events calendar so stay 
tuned to the listserv and Facebook for more details. 
There will be “Mommy & Me” photos and a fun art 
show for kids (see flyer below) in April and a spring 
carnival on May 15th.  
 

As always we are looking for a few more board  
members or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com with  
questions. 
 

If you aren’t a current member and would like to be, 
or just forgot to renew, please email us at  
cprcmembership@gmail.com.  

CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

April Monthly Meeting 

Date: Monday, April 4, 2022 
 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly  

Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly and virtually via 

Zoom, watch for announcements on the Cheverly town website. 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening 

efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In                     

implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee is working on     

projects in education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact  sheilasalo@gmail.com  

or see the Cheverly town website for a copy of the meeting 

agenda. 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan on the web: 

www.greencheverly.org  
 

It's Time to Clean Up Air Pollution in the Cheverly Area!! 

Let the Maryland Department of the Environment 

Know What You Think 
 

Virtual Community Meeting on Air Quality 

Thursday, April 21, 2022, 7:00 PM 
 

Meeting link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81608016176?

pwd=VERVRU10WDVSd0pZZ1lkeFdVM0xtdz09 

Passcode: 543715 

Webinar ID: 816 0801 6176 
 

 

The Town of Cheverly and its Green Infrastructure 

Committee are working in partnership with the  

Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) and 

the University of Maryland to monitor and clean up 

air pollution.  22 monitoring sites are now spread 

throughout the Cheverly area (https://rb.gy/zfoptw). In 

2021, using this information and public input, MDE 

ran a two-month intensive inspection effort in the area 

(https://rb.gy/y2beof) and is now beginning to  

implement three Cheverly-focused targeted  

enforcement initiatives.  These are a focus on  

potentially illegal truck idling, one on fugitive dust, 

and one that continues the targeted inspection        

program that was started in 2021 with twice-monthly 

inspections in the Cheverly and surrounding areas.   
 

You can help!!  At the community meeting on the 

21st, MDE will be providing an overview of this new 

effort, but more importantly, seeking the community's 

ideas and input on what the most important issues 

are.  The meeting will also include a session on how 

residents can report problems that they see to help 

MDE take action to eliminate activities that create  

unhealthy air pollution. 

Community Bulletin Board 

mailto:cprcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cprcmembership@gmail.com
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CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB  
 

Spring baseball registration is now closed and our   
seasons have begun.  We hope you'll come watch 
Cheverly's kids play games at Town Park on Saturday 
mornings throughout the spring. 
 

Our next sport will be soccer and you can expect    
registration for that to be open sometime in Late July 
and an anticipated start of play date in August. 
 

CHEVERLY DAY                                  
WATCH THIS SPACE 

Cheverly Day isn't until  October first, but the  

Cheverly Day Team is already getting out in the   
community.                                                                       

Cheverly Day is sponsoring Terri and the Black Alley 
Rhythm Cats at the June 24th Food Truck and  Fresh 

Air at the Cheverly American Legion.  Come dine and 
listen to some great music.  

 

AMBROSE SCHOOL  
St. Ambrose School is accepting applications  

for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 

Follow us on FB, Twitter, and Instagram  
At  @StAmbroseBees. 

 

You may also contact us at 301-773-0223.  

 
BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 

 

Put your son on the path to fun outdoor  
adventures this spring! – Boy Scout BSA Troop 257 
is expanding and has fun activities planned for boys 
11 to 18 (sixth to twelfth grade.) In April, we will be 
doing a cycling day along the Bladensburg waterfront. 

We also have an overnight campout with swimming 
and kayaking! In May and June, we are planning three 
overnight campouts in Maryland and Virginia, and a 
week of BSA summer camp in Resica Falls, PA, in 
mid-July. Our upcoming activities include camping, 
backpacking, hiking, swimming, kayaking all while 
having fun and building life skills. Please contact    
Micah Watson at micah@cheverlyday.com or  
240-603-9366. (We can also connect boys and girls 11 
and under with Cub Scout Pack 257, and we can  
connect girls 11 to 18 with a neighboring BSA Girls 
Troop.)  
 

Thank you to all of our generous firewood customers!  

Community Bulletin Board 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

The building is open for meetings now. So, the  
Recreation Council is back to work. April meeting is 
Tuesday 26th at 7pm in the conference room at the 
Community Center. We will discuss the summer 
playground and any other business to come up.  
 

This is an open meeting, and everyone is welcome. 
We need volunteers to put on the parties for the  
children. Barbara 301-773-5883. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 
“Hooray! the rec council is going to have the easter 
egg hunt on Sat. April 16. Come to the town build-
ing at 11:00 we will be outside and there will be a 
bag of goodies for everyone.” 

Cheverly African American  
Community Organization (CAACO) 

 

The Town of Cheverly elections are Monday, 
May 2, 2022.  We are holding an election for 
Mayor as well as special elections for Wards 
4 and 5 Council members.  Voting will take 
place at Town Hall 6401 Forest Road 
Cheverly, MD.   Polls will Open 7am – 8pm. 
 
 

The Cheverly African American Community 
Organization (CAACO) is hosting a  
candidate meet and greet forum on Sunday 
April 24, 2022, starting at 1 PM to 3 PM.  
The forum will be viewed on the Cheverly 
Cable TV, Channel 35 for Verizon, Channel 
71 for Comcast and on Zoom.  ASL  
interpreter support will be available. 
 
 

In preparation for the forum, residents are 
asked to submit their question(s) for the 
Mayor, Ward 4 Council Member and Ward 5 
Council Member candidates.  All questions 
must be submitted by April 16, 2022, by 4pm. 

 

Please submit questions to:  
CHVCANDIDATEFORUM@GMAIL.COM 
 

 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO Convening Coordinator 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

mailto:micah@cheverlyday.com
mailto:CHVCANDIDATEFORUM@GMAIL.COM
mailto:OfficialCAACO@gmail.com
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CHEVERLY YOUTH COMMISSION 
 

The CYC is a newly founded organization committed 
to promoting youth engagement in the Cheverly  
community.  
 

This April, we have so much planned! Currently we’re 
hosting a hygiene drive for a local children's center, 
coordinating babysitting courses, and continuing our 
efforts to lower the municipal voting age to sixteen. 
 

For more information on how to join the CYC, donate 
to the drive, support the Vote16  
initiative, etc. - scan the URL 
 
 
 

Have a great spring holiday! 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is BACK in the Town 
Gym! We are a free, community-led workout group. 
We do body weight and light weight workouts, each at 
their own pace. Bootcamp is now able to meet in  
person at the town gym on Thursday mornings at 6:00 
a.m., and Saturday mornings at 8:00 a.m.  
Come to the back double doors near next 
to the parking lot. Bring water, mat, jump 
rope and light weights if you have them. Follow us on 
our Facebook group “Cheverly Bootcamp” or contact 
us via email at our google group:  
cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com for the 
most up to date information. 
 
 

CHEVERLY GARDEN CLUB  
The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a hybrid 
live/Zoom meeting on Monday, April 18th at 7:00 pm 
in the Cheverly United Methodist Church. Details will 
be sent to Garden Club members. If you wish to join 
the meeting, email your name and street address to 
CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net by April 15th. 
Begin planting cool season spring crops: lettuce,  
cabbage, beets, carrots, turnips, radishes, peas, and 
herbs – chives, dill, sage, thyme, and cilantro. Follow 
the instructions on the back of the seed pack for a  
successful harvest in a few months. Clean garden tools 
and plan your beds for maximizing flowers and      
vegetables. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues,  
programs, and workshops to further your education, 

apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are       
available by email. December 15th is the annual  
deadline for applications. For an application or further  
information, please email the club at  
CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net  
 
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the seed  
catalogs! 

mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
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Plant Swap - Sunday, April 3rd, 1-3pm. Tickets are 
$5. https://square.link/u/k8nKyvu9 Sponsored by 
Marverly Nettles, ALA Unit 108, the Garden Cub and 
the Women's Club. 
 

Comedy in Cheverly - Starting Thursday, April 14th 
and repeating every Thursday the Cheverly American 
Legion and Xswizit Inc will be hosting touring       
comedians on stage. Doors open at 7pm and the 
shows kick-off at 8pm sharp. Tickets can be           
purchased in advance. Look to social media posts, our 
website, and the exchange for additional details. 
 

Mardi Gras in April - Saturday, April 23rd,              
6-10:30pm. The 108 Music Series returns with The 
Wild Anacostias. They were a hit on Cheverly Day 
2019 and 2021 and at the American Legion in 2020. 
This ten-piece band will play everything from Cajun 
to Zydeco to Funk to Rock. $14 at the Dugout or 
online. $20 at the door. Jambalaya meal starts at 6pm 
for $15 and the show starts at 7:30pm. 
 

Food Trucks / Beer Garden - Friday, April 29th,  
5-dark pm. Food truck and fresh air returns with the 
warmer weather. We will have several food options, 
and beer garden style taps flowing on the back  
parking lot. Look to our website or social media for 
updates on live music, food and draft beer options as 
we get closer to the date.  
 

ALA Unit 108 80th Anniversary - Wednesday, May 
4th. Please join us to help us celebrate the 80th  
Anniversary of our charter. We will hold an Open 
House that evening. 
 

Mimosas and Muffins - Saturday, May 7th. Come 
find tasty mimosas and muffins at Town Park Pavilion 
in conjunction with the Garden Club Plant sale. 
 

Poppy Month - May is Poppy month, “Honor the 
fallen, support the Living”. This motto has been part 
of the distribution for decades, with proceeds going to 
our Veterans, the Military and their families. Unit 108 
members will be distributing Poppies at community 
events all through May. 
 

Girls State - Girls State is a major program of the 
American Legion Auxiliary. If you are or know a high 
school junior who may be interested, look up more 
about Maryland Girls State, and consider applying. 
You can contact Unit 108 directly 
at cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com 
 

Coffee with American Force Coffee - Friday  
mornings are coffee and pastries with local coffee 
company American Force Coffee out of Annapolis. 

You can also purchase whole beans, ground, and  
k-cups directly from them. 8-11:30am. 
 

Food by Para Hita - Para Hita is now selling food to 
dine-in for our members and guest, and take-out for 
any and all. He has Burgers, Chicken Sandwich, 
Chicken Wings and Fries on the menu with occasional 
specials.  
 

Hand Dance - Local DJ's Ernie "G" and Lil' Anthony 
are playing great hits and providing great  
entertainment every Tuesday and Thursday from 12 to 
4pm, and every Monday 5 to 9pm, respectively. Hand 
dancing aka DC Swing is an upbeat, mostly retiree 
crowd that absolutely knows how to get moving. The 
group members don't mind offering dance lessons on 
the spot or you can sign up for one of the local        
instructors who typically offer Saturday lessons.  
 

Become a Member - Current or former  
servicemembers with at least one day in the armed 
services and being honorably discharged or those still 
in the military are eligible to join. Family members of 
an eligible servicemember may join too.  
 

Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 
 

THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
 

Together We Can Create a Safe  
& Loving Community That is Compassionate,  

Caring, And Kind, And Defines Love in Action. 
 

The Cheverly Women’s Club was founded in 1919 to 
unite the women of Cheverly for their mutual benefit 
and for the promotion of their common interests in 
education, civic, and moral measures. The club today 
continues those values plus spreading inclusion,  
kindness, and understanding. We have grown to serve 
those of our diverse community through collaboration 
and cooperation with other organizations in our area. 
We know that: "Love is the Greatest Power. We invite 
you to continue to evolve your own thoughts, words, 
and actions to make the world a better place for  
everyone. 
 

The Time is Always Right to do What is Right - MLK, Jr. 
 

This month let us create and maintain a compassion-
ate society in Cheverly. 
 Learn about our history - celebrate our victories 

and recognize our shortcomings. 
 Allow our differences to enhance us. 
 Develop new visions to create universal public 

safety. 
 Organize our community to provide town                

practices, policies, and laws inclusive for all. 

Community Bulletin Board 
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 Put ego aside, accept and thank those who offer 
criticism and learn. 

 Build partnerships, coalitions, alliance structures, 
and multi-racial, ethnic, cultural, religious,        
personal identity, orientation, and abilities spaces. 

 

Next meeting in person and virtual phone -              
425-436-6320 / access - 796-406 (Watch for changes) 
 Monday, April 11, 2022, at the Community Center 

at 7 p.m. 
 Wednesday, April 20, 2022, at the Community 

Center at 10 a.m. 
 

Join the club and become a member: $25 individual/ 
$35 immediate family / additional $10 for extended 
family group. Contact Joyce Lang for more             
information: 301-773-2211 
 

        CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
                 Tree Care and Upcoming Events  
   

                     We enjoy many benefits from our town’s 
beautiful tree canopy. However, tree care and  
management require an attentive eye and on-going 
maintenance.  Whether you’ve identified specific 
problem trees on your property or are  interested in 
learning how to improve the health of your trees, a 
tree expert can help. 
 

Here are some tips from Washington Consumer 
Checkbook (WCC) that you can use to vet potential 
experts.  Staff writer Kevin Brasler points out that 
while many tree care providers rate well for quality of 
work, D.C.-area customers “often complained of be-
ing overcharged, getting poor results, and having their 
property damaged by careless, untrained workers.” * 
 

He recommends that consumers be sure to “include a 
thorough description of the work in a written contract 
that specifies who cleans up afterward, hauls away 
debris and wood, and removes the stump. What is not 
specified in writing is very unlikely to get done.”  And 
it’s always a good idea to ask to see certificates of in-
surance, due to the dangers involved with pruning or 
removing trees. 
 

You can read the full article here: https://
www.checkbook.org/washington-area/tree-care/
articles/How-to-Choose-a-Tree-Care-Service-2232 
 

The Town of Cheverly is committed to improving our 
tree canopy and provides free tree planting services  
for all town residents.  Additionally, Cheverly offers 
some consulting services with a local arborist to  
identify trees for pruning, removal, and replacement.  
For more information, call or email the Cheverly  
Public Works office at  
secretarypublicworks@cheverly-md.gov. 

 

* Cheverly Village members can ask the Village for 
contractor ratings published in WCC. Other residents 
can obtain WCC ratings from the Prince George’s 
County Memorial Library System by calling “Ask a 
Librarian” at (240) 455-5451 or by reviewing printed 
copies of WCC at the Greenbelt or New Carrollton 
libraries.  
 

Cheverly Village members can obtain information 
about a wide range of service providers that have been 
informally recommended by Cheverly neighbors. In 
addition, the Village’s new Preferred Providers Group 
is developing a robust list of providers that it is  
vetting through the Better Business Bureau and other 
sources.  
 

SAVE THE DATES:  
Monday morning or afternoon, April 4: Beginning 
of the next series of Cathy Smith’s popular workshop 
on Memoir Writing. For details, contact Cathy at 240 
460 0263. Major discounts for Village members and 
volunteers.   
 

Saturday afternoon, May 14: “It’s All in the    
Family: Five must-have legal documents and your 
wishes.” Discover how to plan and personalize 
your care. For details, see our website,                     
CheverlyVillage.org, “Events List.”  
 

To become a member, a volunteer, or a supporter of 
Cheverly Village, contact us at Cheverlyvillage.org or 
240 770 1033.   

   --Austin Smith, Cheverly Village Preferred Providers   
Group 

--Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village President 
 
 

MARDI GRAS IN APRIL WITH THE  WILD ANACOSTIAS 
 
 

The 108 Music Series returns Saturday, April 23rd with the 
Wild Anacostias. They were a hit on Cheverly Day 2019 and 
2021 and at the American Legion in 2020. Now you can see 
them at the Cheverly American Legion Post 108 in 2022. This 
ten piece band will play everything from Cajun to Zydeco to 
Funk to Rock. The Ross-Tayman Hall of Post 108 will have 
plenty of space for you to dance.  
 

Where: Cheverly American Legion Post 108 
When: April 23, performance 7:30-10:30pm 
Tickets: $14 at the DugOut & at www.the108musicseries.com, 
$20 at the door. 
 

The Dugout hours:  Wed 5-10pm, Thu 5-10pm, Fri 5-10pm, 
Sat 5-10pm., Dance lesson at 6:30. 
 

GENERAL ADMISSION: Doors Open at 6pm; Food: Jambalaya, 
6pm till 8pm, while it lasts by PARA HITA, $15 
 

Must show proof of full vaccination. 
All local and town COVID protocols will be followed. 

Community Bulletin Board 

https://www.checkbook.org/washington-area/tree-care/articles/How-to-Choose-a-Tree-Care-Service-2232
https://www.checkbook.org/washington-area/tree-care/articles/How-to-Choose-a-Tree-Care-Service-2232
https://www.checkbook.org/washington-area/tree-care/articles/How-to-Choose-a-Tree-Care-Service-2232
http://www.the108musicseries.com/
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation.  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at 1-800-735-2258. 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-602-7348 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

INTERIM CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 
 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” links on the Website  

 Monday, Aril 1st  Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm   

 Tuesday, April 2nd  Planning Board Meetings  
 7:30 pm  

 Saturday, April 2nd  Youth Development @ Town  
 2:00 pm - 5:00  pm   Snap & Shoot  

 Monday, April 18th   Cheverly Garden Club  
        7:00 pm   Meeting 

 Saturday, April 23rd  Community Spring Clean-Up 
 8:00 am – noon  Town Hall  

 April 6th, 9th, & 23rd  Voter Registration Drive (see page 1) 

 Thursday, April 21st   CPRC Kid’s Art Show  
 5:00 pm -  7:00 pm  Legion 

 Thursday, April 21st  Youth Development - Com. SVC 

 5:00 pm - 7:00 pm  Hike, Plant, and Pick up Trash 

 Thursday, April 21st  Green Infra. & MDE 
 7:00 pm   Air Quality Webinar 

 Monday, April 25th  Deadline to request a mail-in ballot 

 Sunday, April 24th  CAACO  
 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm  Meet the Candidates 

 Monday, April 25th  CAACO  Meeting 
 7:00 pm  

 Friday, April 29th   Write-In Candidate Deadline 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

